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In 
VOLUMES3 JUNE 1978 NUMBERU 

Kinsey, ' Clymer Honored; 
335 Degrees Conferred 

Two nationally known businessmen, 
California contractor Kersey Kinsey 
and L. M. Clymer, president of Holiday 
Inns, Inc., were awarded ' honorary 
doctorates at the Harding College 
graduation exercises held May 14. 

Dr. Clifton L. Ganus Jr., president of 
the college, conferred degrees on 335 
seniors and announced honor grad­
uates at the annual ceremonies. 

Kinsey is president of the Kersey 
Kinsey Company Builders in Studio 
City, a company recognized for ar­
chitectural and industrial installations 
and office buildings. He is a native of 
Nebraska. 

Clymer became president of Holiday 
Inns, Inc. in 1973 and chief executive 
officer of the organization in 1976. A 
North Carolina native, he directs the 
operations of the company, which 
includes institutional furnishings and 
products, intercity bus transportation 

Computer to Com bat 
Rising' Energy Costs 

and ocean-going vessel operations. 
Special awards presented by 

President Ganus included: 
Three faculty members, Lois Brown, 

assistant professor of swcial education; 
Kenneth Davis, professor of music; and 
Harry Olree, professor of physical 
education, were named Distinguished 
Teachers and each received a $1,000 
cash award. Teachers were evaluated 
throughout the year by their students 
for the awards. 

Mrs. Brown, who holds the, master's 
from San Diego State College, joined 
the faculty in 1973. She is known 
throughout the Searcy area and 
Arkansas for her work with children in 
special education, with learning 
disabilities and with emotional 
disturbances. She has also worked with 
exceptional children. In addition to 
writing numerous newspaper articles, 
she instituted a program in a Searcy 
school for children with learning 
disabilities. Sbe also helped- write a 
master plan for special education in 
Arkansas. 

Davis is a graduate of the University 
of Indiana who attended Harding 
Academy and College also. He joined 
the faculty in 1953. Dr. Davis is director 
of the A Cappella Chorus and Campus 
Singers. He organized the Harding 
Belles and Beaux in 1958 and directed 
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Kersey Kinsey speaks to the spring graduates at commencement exercises held May 
14 in the athletic center. His talk centered around the theme, "The Less Traveled 
Road.'~ Kinsey, president of Kersey Kinsey Company Builders in Studio City, 
California, and L. M. Clymer, president of Holiday Inns, Inc., were presented 
honorary doctorates prior to the graduation address. 

the group several years; 
Olree is also an alumnus of Harding. 

He joined the faculty in 1957 after 
receiving the master's from Memphis 
State. He also holds the doctorate from 
George Peabody College. Olree is 
chairman of the department of health, 
physical education and recreation and 
is director of research and athletic 
director. 

• Marshall W. Grate, an American 
Studies major from Waterloo, Indiana, 
received two top awards, the Alpha Chi 
honor key for his cumulative grade 
point avera:ge of 3.984 on a 4.0 scale 
and the M. E. Berryhill Outstanding 
Athlete Award. Grate was a four· year 
letterman on the varsity cross country 
team and averaged running 75 miles 

(Continued on page 2) 

To combat escalating costs of 
utilities, the college will install an 
energy-saving system this summer. 
Called the Johnson Control 80 Com­
puterized Program, the plan is expected 
to pay for itself within two years and 
save the college thousands of dollars in 
utility costs. 

90 Speakers Scheduled 
Utility bills have more than doubled 

in the past two years, according to Lott 
R>" Tucker Jr., vice-president for) 
fmance. Last year the college paid 

. $750,000 in utility bills alone. 
Administrators investigated the 

system, which has already been in­
stalled in at least one other college in 
the state, and agreed on the im­
plementation. The new system will cost 
$92,000. 

Tucker explained the setup for the 
new system, which will go into effect 
with the fall semester. 

The system will operate on a "duty 
cycle," which shuts off completely for 
12 minutes of every hour of operation. 
Tucker said the purpose of the project 
is "to save money and not to disrupt the 
life of the college." The system can be 
programmed for a longer or shorter 
period of shutdown as function 
necessitated. Experiments have proved 
that the method will not effect room 
temperatures essentially. 

In addition the plan will include 
shutting down of power in buildings 

(Continued on page 2) 

Final Plans Made for 13-in-1 Workshop 
Thirteen complete Christian 

workshops, presented by 90 faculty 
members from 17 states, will be the fare 
for the 13-in-1 Bible Workshop 
planned by the Harding Bible 
Department for August 7-10. 

Dr. Jerry Jones, chairman of the 
Harding Bible department, said that 
advance reservations indicate that 
between 4,000 and 6,000 persons .!l~e 

planning to attend. 
The workshops, each with 16 hours 

of training offered, are in the areas of 
Biblical forum, bus workers, church 
leaders, deaf workers, educational 
directors, mental health, missions, 
personal workers, preachers, visual 
aids, Christian woman, youth workers 
and campus ministers. 

The organized program will last from 
8 a.m. to 10 p.m. each day, and up-to­
date mission reports from stateside and 
abroad will be given. 

The program will be for all of the 
family with youth activities scheduled 

for children of participants. The 
children's program is for those ages 
three to 17. 

Housing . accommodations are 
available in college dormitories, in a 
variety of nearby motels, in Christian 
homes and at a KOA campground close 
to Searcy. 

The workshop attendants will meet 
each morning together for a devotional 

. and singing. During the day the in­
dividual workshops will be conducted 
at various sites on the Harding campus 
and in surrounding church buildings. 
For the night session, all groups will 
assemble in the Harding Athletic 
Center for a period of singling led by 
Bernard Lassiter of Houston and an 
address, presented by Avon Malone, 
Landon Saunders and Jimmy Allen, 
respectively. 

Out-of-town speakers include C. W. 
Bradley, Memphis; Marvin Bryant, 
Mobile, Alabama; John Hurt, Smyrna, 
Tennessee; Jane Moody, Houston; Bill 

Moody, Houston; Bill Flatt, Memphis; 
Tom Warren, Memphis; Allen Bryan, 
Florence. Alabama; Jack Lewis, 
Memphis; 

Pat (:asey, Millington, Tennessee; 
Travis Turman, Helena; Bob An­
derson, Jaeksonvilie; Phil Powers, 
Wood River, Illinois , ':::laude Lewis, 
Jacksonville; Marvin Phi11ips, Tulsa; 
Eddie Lewis, Paragould: Clayton 
Pepper, Nashville, Tennessee; John 
Gipson, Little Rock; Claude Guild, 
Tigard Oregon; 

Charles Coil, Florence, Alabama; 
Wayne Kilpatrick, Birminghain, 
Alabama; Dale Baird, Bartlesville, 
Oklahoma; Jimmy Moffett, Memphis; 
H. S. Whittington, Mart, Texas; Lloyd 
Williams, Houston, Texas; Billy 
Leavell, Memphis; Hollis Maynard, 
Louisville, Kentucky; Gary Blake, 
Fayetteville; Ray Fulenwider, Lubbock, 
Texas; Ron Ingram, Huntsville, Texas; 
Paul Brown, Nashville, Tennessee; Mac 

(Continued on page 2; 
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Dr. Henry Fa"ar and Janice Bingham look over measles vaccine and equipment with six student nurses who were on their way 
to Nigeria. Students are (from left] Patty Woods, McRae; Lola Bowen, Atlanta, Georga; Carol Huey, Marysville, Ohio; Jeff 
Jackson, Williston, South Carolina; Beverly Thompson: Hebron, Nebraska and Diana Flowers, Santa Clara, California. The 
group and Miss Bingham, faculty advisor, left May 16 for a five week stay at the Nigerian Christian Hospital. Dr. Farrar 
established the hospital in 1965. 

Nurses Transport Vaccine to Africa 
A car-gQ f}.f ..:3,000 doses of measles 

vaccine {raveled to the African country 
of Nigeria :May 16 as a result of the 
cooperative efforts of the Arkansas 
Immunization Task Force, Merck 
Sharp & Dohme Pharmaceutical 
Company, and Harding and its nursing 
department. 

Valued ' at approximately $27,000, 
the vaccine was a gift to Harding from 
Merck Sharp :&,.,Dohme made possible 
through·thu;.wotk of Mrs. Nell Balk­
man, coordinator of the Arkansas 
Immunization Task Force; Dr. Luther 
DeWeese, Public Health Advisor of 
HEW Region VI and Don Stenhouse of 
the Center for Disease Control in 
Atlanta. 

Mrs. Cathleen Smith, chairman of 
the Harding Nursing Department, said, 
"Weare delighted to be the recipient of 
such a gift. The Africa setting is in 
much need of the vaccine and the 
nursing department is pleased to be of 
assistance to the Nigerian government 
in this immunization program." 

A group of student nurses from 
Harding and nursing instructor JaniCe 
Bingham departed for a five-week stay 
at the Nigerian Christian Hospital and 
hand~carried the vaccine on the plane. 
The medicine, which required fe" 

frigeration, was packaged in five in­
dividual containers. 

.. All student nurses at Harding are 
required to serve a preceptorship in a 
health care situation," said Miss 
Bingham. "Six members of the class 
interested in medical missions chose to 
go to the Nigerian Christian Hospital." 
Miss Bingham also accompanied a 
group to the hospital last year. 

Student nurses making the trip 
include Beveriy Thompson of 
Davenport, Nebraska; Lola Bowen of 
Atlanta, Georgia; Carol Huey of 
Marysville, Ohio; Patty Woods of 
McRae; Jeffrey Jackson of Williston, 
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South Carolina and Diana Flowers of 
Santa Gara, California. Each student 
was required to pay his trip expense of 
$1,700. 

During their five-week stay, the 
nursing majors will serve on the staff of 
the 70-bed hospital. They will rotate 
responsibilities on ward duty, in the 
outpatient clinic, ,which serves 150 
persons a day, and in surgery. 

Full-time work will also be done at 
the preventive clinic for children under 
five years of age. The clinic will be the 
base for the immunization campaign. 

According to Searcy physician Henry 
Farra-r; word of the vaccination 
progr~~ will. spread ,-,~o tll~ Nigerian 
villages' surrounding the hospital by 
word of mouth. Farrar established the 
hospital in 1965 and returns yearly for 
short stays. "What this vaccine is going 
to do," said Farrar, "is save the lives of 
thousands of children." 

The team also plans to teach 
chiidren.'s~,.Bible, .. "classes ... and _ visit 
ch~~ch~ 9f:the yillag~. _ T~ir: work,ing 
day.will.begin with a staff devotional at 
7:00 a.m. 

Speakers Sched u led (Continuedfrom page 1) 

Lynn, Memphis; 
Eugene Smith, Dallas; Wendell 

Broom, Abilene, Texas; Dan Hardin, 
Lubbock, Texas; Phil Slate, Memphis; 
Billy Smith, Tulsa; Don Fike. Jackson, 
Mississippi; Keith Mitchell, New York 
City; 

Lloyd Deal, Des Moines, Iowa; Jack 
Exum; Royston, Georgia; Doug 
Allison, Little Rock; Mid McKnight, 
Kaufman, Texas; Bob Dankelson, W. 
Monroe, Louisiana; Hugh Hale, 
Texarkana, Texas; Maxie Boren, 

SEE13-IN-l 
RESERVATION FORM 

ON PAGE 6 

Corsicana, Texas; Harold Hazelip, 
Memphis; Ted Knight, Conway; Paul 
Rogers, Centerville, Tennessee; Jack 
Gray, Muscle Shoals, Alabama; 
Sammie Guild, Tigard, Oregon; Madge 
Lewis, Jacksonville; 

Nick Hamilton, Little Rock; Lucille 
Ernest, Shawnee. Oklahoma; Eddie 
Howard, Williamstown, West Virginia; 
R. E. Elliot, Houston; Jim Welbourne, 
Houston; Denny Shepherd, Gainesville, 
Florida; Bill Moody, Houston and Sam 

Cox, Madison, Wisconsin. 
Those on the program from Searcy 

include Don Shackelford, Ed Sanders, 
Jimmy Allen, Terry Smith, Bill Cox, J. 
D. Bales, Neale Pryor, Allan Isom, Lew 
Moore, Jack Thomas, Walter Porter, 
Thomas Formby, Bill White, Van Tate, 
Jim Woodell, Clift~n Ganus, Avon 
Malone, Louis Butterfield, Don 
Robinson, Jerome Barnes, Mike Lucas, 
Mike James, Jimmy Jones, Louine 
Woodroof, Lois Brown, Claudette Jones 
and Tom Eddins. 

More information on the 13-in-l may 
be obtained by writing Dr. Jones at the 
Harding Bible Department. 

Computer 
(Continuedfrom page 1) 
when they are not in use. 

Tucker emphasized, ''The equip­
ment won't control our lives to the point 
that we can't operate effectively. We 
just want'it to payoff for the school." 

In building-by-building interviews of 
faculty and staff, Tucker also is asking 
for a voluntary program of energy 
consciousness. Personnel are asked to 
turn off lights, turn off machines, etc. 
when leaving the rooms. 

Graduation 
(Continuedfrom page 1) 
per week during his college career. 
Grate's wife, the former Lanette 
Lawrence of Conway, received a degree 
in English magna cum laude. 

Michael D. Moshier, a chemistry 
major from Fresno, California, received 
the Ray Kinslow Science Award and 
$100. He compiled a 3.85 grade point 
average. 

The Charles Pitner math award went 
to Timothy Baird of Vida, Missouri, a 
senior Bible and math major. 

The Ganus awards of $100 each to 
students receiving the highest grade 
point average during the year were won 
by Gail Tomlinson ofJudsonia and Tim 
Olree of Memphis. Miss Tomlinson 
recorded 37 hours of A and Olree had 
32 hours of A and four of A-plus. 

John Eason of Jackson, Tennessee 
and Rebecca Maxwell of Dearborn, 
Michigan won the Mort ~Hley awards of 
one-halftuition scholarship for the next 
semester made on the basis of self 
improvement during the past year. 
Eason is a junior biology major and 
Miss Maxwell is a junior majoring in 
physical education. 

The second commencement cere­
monies for 1978 are scheduled for 
August 11. 

Karen Davis Charles Posey 
~ 

N~ew Leaders Picked 
For '78-'79 Bison 

Miss Karen Anita Davis of Silvis, 
Illinois, and Charles L. Posey of Searcy 
have been named editor and business 
manager of the 1978-79 Harding 
College student newspaper, the Bison. 

The announcements were made at 
the paper's recent awards banquet by 
Dr. Neil Cope, journalism department 
chairman. 

Miss Davis, a journalism major, 
worked as a reporter for the publication 
during the past year. She is a member 
of Theta Psi women's club and Joy 
service club. 

A history major, Posey has completed 
his junior year. He is a member of TNT 
men's club and the A Cappella Chorus. 

HARDING COLLEGE BULLETIN 

VolumeS3 June 1978 Number 12 

Editor. . . . . . . . . . . . . .. Stanley Green 
Assistant Editor . . .. Alice Ann Kellar 
Assistant Editor .... Andrea Mannen 
Editorial Associate . . . . .. Mike James 
Staff Artist . . . . . . . . . . .. Chuck Hicks 
Published Monthly by Harding College, 
Searcy, Arkansas. Second class postage paid 
at Searcy, Arkansas. Change of address 
notices and correspondence should be 
addressed to ' the Office of Publications, 
Harding College, Box 759, Searcy, Ark. 
72143. 



Campus . N.ot~sl 
Dean Harold Hazelip of the Graduate School was the Staley Distinguished Christian 
Lecturer at Northeastern Christian lunior College April 3-5 ... Dean JosePh Pryor 
was named to the board of directors for the Southern Christian Home of Morrilton 
on May 1 ... AI Fowler (Development Office) attended a workshop in Los Angeles 
May 8-10 sponsored by the Philanthropy Tax Institute. Fowler heard Conrad 
Teitell, one of the foremost tax lawyers in the country ... Jim Nichola (Personnel) 
attended a workshop for college administrators May 15-16 in San Antonio, Texas .. 
. Dr. Jack Wood Sean (Biology) spoke on the faith building lectureship May 7-10 at 
the Hermitage Road Church of Christ in Richmond, Va .... In May, Dr. Neale 
Pryor (Bible) spoke for lectures and workshops in Topeka, Kan., Ft. Wayne, Ind. 
and Evansville, Ind .... Lew Moore (Psychology) participated in a national sym­
posium on "Building Family Strengths" at the University of Nebraska May 3-5. 
Moore also took a leave of absence lune 1 to do his doctoral work at the University 
of Nebraska . . . Allen Isom (Bible) was the keynote speaker at the Southeastern 
Arkansas Bible Workshop in Glenwood April 21-22 ... Dr. Wln&ed Wright 
(Modem Foreign Language) was elected president for a two year term of the 
Arkansas Association of Teachers of French at the Arkansas Foreign Language 
Teacher's Association meeting May 6. Ava Conley (Modem Foreign Language) also 
attended the meeting ... Bm Brant (Speech) was chosen for inclusion in the 1978 
edition of the Outstanding Young Men of America. 

Hammon Scholars Named 
From Four Areas of Study 

Four Charles Hammon scholarships 
have been awarded for the spring 
semester according to Dr. Bill Cox, 
vice-president of Harding. 

Those chosen from four areas of 
study were Deborah Graddy, American 
studies; Randy Kemp, journalism; 
Bruce Nunnally, accounting and 
Robert Wise, history and social science. 

Miss Graddy, a junior, is from North 
Little Rock. A dean's list student, she is 
also a member of Kappa Kappa Kappa 
social club. 

A former editor of the Bison 
newspaper, Kemp is a senior from 
Marcella. He was included in Who's 
Who in American C911eges and 
Universities for 1978 and is a member 
of Lambda Sigma social club. 

Nunnally is a dean's list student from 
Memphis. He is a senior and was 
selected for the 1978 Who's Who in 
American Colleges and Universities. He 
holds membership in the American 
Studies program and Galaxy ' Social 
club. " 

The president of the Barristers law 
club, Wise is a senior from Belleville, 
Illinois. He is active in the American 
Studies Program and Theta Tau social 
club in addition to being a dean's list 
student. 

The Hammon scholarship ' fund was 
established by Mrs. 'Charles Hammon 
of Gainesville, Florida, in memory of 
her husband. The recipients are chosen 
on the basis of scholastic attainments, 
attitudes and potential for good works. 

International campaigners listen to Dr. Ray Muncy in preparation for their summer 
work at a two day retreat at Camp Wyldewood before departing May 17. The 
campaigners will be in sevenforeign countries this summer. 

New Student Association officers at Hanlingfor 1978-79 are (front] Ross Cochran of 
Hobbs, New Mexico. president; Sara Beth Fitzgerald of Memphis, secretary; 
[standing] Kenny Stamatis of Dalhart, Texas, vice pre&ident and Bruce Nunnally of 
Memphis. treasurer. Cochran replaces Mis~ Susan Brady of Conway who served the 
1977-78 term. 

Cochran Elected Head 
Of Executive Council 

Ross Cochran, a senior Bible major 
from Hobbs, New Mexico, has been 
elected to head the 1978-79 executive 
council of the Student Association. 

Cochran outlined one basic theme for 
the coming year by saying that the 
objective is to keep the emphasis in the 
right place. "My goals are to re-em­
phasize things of a spiritual nature. 
As much of a turnover as we have and 
as busy as we are, we need to keep 
things of a spiritual nature in front of 
us. Students need to see Christian 
values at a Christian College," stated 
Cochran. He stressed that the theme for 
the year, Ecclesiastes 12:1, "Remember 
thy Creator," would be integrated 
throughout the school year into dif­
ferent activities including the 
leadership retreat and the World 
Evangelism Forum. 

The new president has served as 
treasurer of his social club, Chi Sigma 
Alpha and is a beau of the Zeta Rho 
women's club. He has also played on 
the varsity tennis team. 

Serving as vice-president will be Ken 
Stamatis. He is a junior psychology and 
elementary education major from 
Dalhart, Texas. Stamatis served as 
freshman representative on the Student 
Association and is a member of TNT 
men's club. 

The secretarial post will be filled by 
_Sarah .Beth Fitzgerald of Memphis. A 
junior accounting major, she is a 
member of Shantih social club and is 
currently serving 
representative on 
Association. 

her 
the 

class as 
Student 

Bruce Nunnally, a senior accounting 
major from Memphis, was elected to 
the treasurer position. A dean's list 
student, Nunnally is in the American 
Studies Program and Galaxy men's 

club. He was chosen for Who's Who in 
American Colleges and Universities. 

Seven members were elected to 
representative positions. The two fresh­
men slots will be filled in the fall. 

Herby Peck, a senior accounting 
major from Maryville, Tennessee, will 
represent the married students. 

Senior representatives are Charles 
Posey, a history major from Searcy and 
Martha Moore, accounting major from 
Sharon. Pennsylvania. 

Representing the junion will be 
Andrea Faulkner, an elementary 
education major from Little Roc~ and 
Stephen Bible, a public relations major 
from Stone Mountain, Georgia. 

The sophomores electeo LaDonna 
England, an English major from 
DeSoto, Texas, and David Sparks, 
a management major from Mablevale. 

Kappa Delta Pi 
Elects Officers 

New officers have been chosen for the 
Kappa Delta Pi honor society in 
education for 1978-79. 

Officials will be: president, Diane 
Trombly, an art and education major 
from Warren, Michigan; vice president, 
Anne Waller, a special education major 
from Canton, Ohio; secretary, Kay 
Williams, a special education major 
from Birmingham, Alabama; treasurer, 
David McDonald, a secondary 
education major from Doctors Inlet, 
Florida; and historian/reporter, Bob 
Yoakum, an elementary education 
major from Adriane, Michigan. All will 
be seniors next year. 

Sponsors for Kappa Delta Pi are Dr. 
Bobby Coker and Dr. Ed Sewell. 

Page 3 



ALUMNOTES 
____ WHAT'S NEW 

Class of 1958 
Dr. Robert J. Grissom (BA) received the 

doctor of education degree from the 
University of Florida in 1977. He is 
currently employed as supervisor for 
research and pJanning with the Arkansas 
Department of Corrections. 

Dr. Perry S. Mason Jr. 
CIass of 1959 

Dr. Perry S. Mason Jr. (BS) received the 
F. W. Mattox Distinguished Teacher Award 
Api'il 29 during Lubbock Christian 
College's commencement exercises. The 
award is given annually to two faculty 
members }n r~ognition of their in­
structionaLexc.ellence, dedicated service to 
students arid unusual achievements towards 
the ideals of the colle.Be. The award is 
named in honor of Dr. F. W. Mattox, 
founding president of LCC. 

Mason joined the LCC family in 1969. He 
is currently chairman of the chemistry 
department. 

Dr. Mason is married to the former Lynn 
Merrick (BA '60). The couple has two 
children. 

'; - Clui~of 1960 
Joe W. JiUrks:. ~tMAT) has recently 

resigned as sugermte.ndent of Lubbock 
Christian Schools and is teaching in the 
education department at Lubbock Christian 
College training special education teachers 

in mental retardation and learning 
disabilities. 

CIass of 1963 
Danny E. Kingsley recently terminated 

six years of child care work with Tipton 
Children's Home and Spearman Children's 
Home as houseparents with his wife, Coy. 

In February they moved to Lubbock, 
Texas to begin employment with Lubbock 
Christian College in operations and 
maintenance. 

•••• 
Ray Dearin (BA) was promoted to full 

professor in September 1977. He teaches at 
Iowa State University. 

Ray is married to the former Sharori 
Shipman ('65) and they have two children, 
David ~nd Stephen. 

Class of 1964 
Dr. Norm l,n G. Tubb (BS) has recently 

been appuu, ted chief of staff at the 
Springdale Memorial Hospital in 
Sprinf" 'lle. Dr. Tubb graduated from the 
UniversilY of Arkansas Medical School in 
1968. 

He came to Springdale in 1972 from Des 
Moines, Iowa and is a general practitioner. 

His wife is the former Betty Garretson 
('65). . 

Class of 1966 
Kenneth Tipton (BA) is cUl'.i.entty 

chairman of the Vocational Advisory 
Council for Monett (Missouri) Technical 
School (composed of 15 area schools). He 
coordinates compliance plans for P.L. 94-
142 (handicapped programs) in Aurora, 
Monett, Mt. Vernon and other schools. 

He was recently elected for 1978-79 to 
Deputy Governor for Missouri District 26-E 
Lions Clubs .. He is president of the Ozark 8 
Activities Association (conference for sports 
and other activities in SW Missouri). 

He is 'maffled 'ioHhe former Connie 
Taylor (SA '67) and ' the couple has two 
children: Carla Sue apd Kenna Jane. 

•••• 
Mrs. Jackie Mullins, the former Judy 

Martin, is currently working with the 
welfare department in Mendenhall, Miss. 
She se~ as president of the Mendenhall 
J aycettes for 1977-78. 

She and her husband have two daughers, 
Holly Carol and Heather Raye. 

Class of 1968 
Miss Mary K. Walker (BA) received the 

master of science degree in education 
during the summer of 1977. She has taught 
ten years at Indian Creek Junior High 
School in Shawnee Mission, Kan. She has 
been elected for the second year to serve 
fellow teachers as their secretary in the 
National Education Association at Shawnee 
Mission. 

Class of 1969 
Dr. Dale Douglas (BS), who is a 1972 

graduate of the University of Tennessee 
College of Medicine, will complete a 
residency in surgery in June at the same 
institution. He is beginning a surgical 
practice in Cookeville, Tenn. in July. 

His wife, the former Carol Winland, (BA 
'70) has recently resigned as a teacher and is 
now a housewife. 

• ••• 
Brad Williams (BA) completed the Ph.D. 

degree in psychology/ education in the fall ·,t 
1977 at North Texas State University. He :£ 

currently employed with the East Arkansas 
Regional Mental Health Center in Helena. 

His wife, the former Barbara Garner ('71) 
is completing her Ph.D. degree and teaching 
nursing at Phillips County Community 
College in Helena. 

Class of 1970 
Dennis W. Cox (BA) is currently serving 

as director of admissions for Ohio Valley 
College in Parkersburg, W. Va. He is 
married to the former Era J. Cronin (BA 
'71). 

CIass of 1973 
R. Douglas Tanksley (BS), who received 

the M.D. degree in 1977 from the University 
of Mississippi Medical School, has recently 
been a<;crepted t~ the Undersea Medical 
Di:ving .s¢)lool~ l!~~ in New London, Conn. 
He will IA1dergo six months of trairiing and 
serve twe)" yearS' as a d iVerS" phYsician. 

Dr. Tanksley is married to the former 
Liane Hall (~A '74). 

•••• 
Garvin Claiborne (BA) is currently 

working with Holland Mills Investors, Inc. 
in Franklin, Tenn. He was named to the 
Freed-Hardeman College Advisory Board in 
ApriL 

·CIass- of·1974 -
Bill Pratt (BA) has-been selected as one of 

the Jaycee's "Outstanding Young Men of 
America" for 1978. He is minister for the 
Church of Christ in Doniphan, Mo. He just 

Nominees for Alumni Offices .Profiled 
Nominations have closed and voting 

is u~derway for officers of the 1978-79 
Alumni Association. Official ballots 
were distributed last month and ac­
cording to David Crouch, alumni 
relations director, the number of ballots 
received to date exceeds previous years. 

Crouch urged alumni to return their 
decisions before the deadline of noon 
on July 1. 

Nominations for president include 
Mac Angel and Mrs. James Yingling. 

Angel, an alumnus of the class of 
1957, is a partner in the accounting 
firm of Angel and Humphrey, certified 
public accountants, in Searcy. He is a 
member of the Chamber of Commerce, 
past president of the Searcy Noon Lions 
Club, and past president of the Searcy 
Bison Booster Oub. He and his -wife, 
the former Joy Bell (BA '56), have three 
children. 

Mrs. Yingling, the former Ester 
Marie Oay (BA '42) has been a public 
school teacher for 20 years. She 
currently teaches at Harding Academy 
in Searcy. She is past president of 
Associated Women for Harding 

Page 4 

chapters in Monroe, Louisiana and 
Harrisburg. Her husband, an alumnus 
of the class of'49, is manager for a farm 
equipment company in Searcy. They 
have four children. 

Three officers will be chosen from the 
five candidates for vice president. 
Nominees are Mrs. Fred Alexander, 
Glenn Boyd, Gary Martin, Mrs. Evan 
Ulrey and Michael Waters. 

Mrs. Alexander.. the former 
Claudette Harris, received her 
bachelor's'in 1957 and her master's in 
education in 1971. She has taught in 
Texas and Michigan public schools and 
since 1971, she has been associated with 
Harding Academy in Searcy. Her 
husband is director of admissions at 
Harding. They have three children. 

After completing his bachelor's and 
master's at Harding, Glenn Boyd 
completed three additional degrees 
from the University of Heidelberg in 
Germany. Currently, he is professor of 
German and director of the "Year in 
Europe Program" at Pepperdine 
University's Malibu Campus. He and 
his wife, the former Shirley Pegan (BA 

'52), have three children. 
Gary Martin graduated in 1971 and 

took a job teaching at Harding 
Academy at Searcy. He is now 
associated with the Church in Falls 
Church, Virginia. In 1975 he was listed 
in "Outstanding Young Men in 
America." His family includes his wife, 
Donna Wolfe, also a member of the 
class of '71. and a three-year-old son. , 

Mrs. Ulrey, formerly Betty Thornton, 
received her bachelor's degree in 1953 
and her master's in 1976. She has 
taught at Harding for 10 years and 
holds the rank of assistant professor in 
the department of English. He~ 
husband is chairman of the department 
of speech at Harding. The Ulreys have 
three children. 

Michael Waters is a member of the 
class of '65. He is a partner in the 
certified public accounting firm of 
Alford, Merony and Company of 
Dallas. In addition to serving on the 
President's Development Council at 
Harding, he is listed in "Who's Who in 
the South." He and his wife, Karen 
Warren (BA '66), have tWo sons. 

recently moved with his family from 
Munaford, Tenn. where he served as 
minister for the church there. 

He is married to the former Debbie 
Dempsey (BA) and the ~ouple has a 
daughter, Rebecc-a Ann. 

aus of 1975 
Glen Flagler (BA) recently received the 

juris doctor's degree from Ohio Northern 
University. While.a student, he received two 
American Jurisprudence Awards from the 
Lawyers Co-operative Publishing Company. 
He passed the Ohio Bar Examination and 
was sworn in as an Attorney at Law in 
Columbus, Ohio, April 28. He was also 
admitted to practice before the United 
States District Federal Court . 

He is currently an associate attorney for 'a 
Mansfield, Ohio law firm which is involved 
in the general practice of law, with special 
~n:'ph~sis upon personal injury and criminal 
ht~ .;~ation. 

He is -a member of the American Bar 
A~sociation, the Ohio State Bar Association, 
and the Association of Trial Lawyers of 
America. 

He is married to the former Janet L. 
Brofft (BS). 

•••• 
David Mangum (BA) n>_~ntly moved 

from Batesville, where he was associate 
minister at Eastside congregation, to Oil 
Trough, where he is full-time minister for 
the church. 

Class of 1976 
Paul Schlosser (BA) began working in 

January with the church in Albany, Oregon 
as personal evangelism minister. 

His wife, the former Debbie Martin ('78) 
is a teacher's aid for children with learning 
disabilities. She was elected president of the 
Albany Chapter of Women for Columbia 
Christian College in Portland, Oreg. 

•••• 
Bonnie Beth Ulrey (BA) received the M.A. 

degree in English from the University of 
Arkansas in May. . 

• ••• 
Earle West (BS) received the M.S.E.E. 

degree June 10 with honors from Georgia 
Institute of Technology in Atlanta, Ga. He 
has also accepted a position with Motorola 
Semiconductor Products division in Austin, 
Texas as a CMOS Product Engineer. 

West has been doing research and 
teaching for Georgia Tech since 1976. 

CIass of 1977 
Mrs. Kevin Sloan, the former Reba Lewis 

(BA), graduated April 28 from a ten-month 
dietetic internship at Vanderbilt University 
Medical Center. She is currently employed 
at Vanderbilt as a therapeutic dietitian. 

Her husband (BA) is an employment 
counselor. 

• ••• 
Mrs. Gail Anderson, the former Gene 

Anne Green, received the B.S. degree With 
honors in music education from the 
University of North Alabama last 
December. She has recently been awarded a 
scholarship to the University of Alabama in 
Tuscaloosa where she will be studying voice. 

Her husband is Gail Edwald Anderson 
('78). 

Associate 
Russell Simmons, retired director of 

public relations, was the honor graduate 
among 1,500 exes of Frostproof High School 
in Florida who assembled for a grand 
reunion in April. Simmons was the only 
representative of the seven-member class of 
1923. 

Students from classes-of 1923 through the 
current graduating class assembled for the 
homecoming ceremony. Mrs. Simmons 
accompanied her husband on the trip. 

_____ MARRIAGES 
Debra Lovell (BA '77) to Randy Flicek 

February 14 in Black River Falls, Wis. 
Sandra Renee Samples ('81) to Bob 

Howard January 28 in Springdale. 
Sherry Jon Shipman (BA '73) to Panl R. 

Clemmons December 9 in Camdenton, Mo. 



_ _ __ __ ._BIRTHS 
Daughter, Rebecca Ann, to Bill (BA '74) 

and Debbie Dempsey (BA '74) Pratt 
February 7. 

Daughter, Ladye Rachel, to Larry (BA 
'76) and Evelyn Garton (BA '76) Wilson 
May 2 in Bryan, Texas. 

Twin daughters, Ashley Noelle and Bri­
Anne, to Michael (BS '71) and Nikki 
Johnson (BA '72) Sadler March 22 in 
Huntsville, Ala. 

Son, Aaron Bradley, to Don and Helen 
Howell (BA '66) Bryan September 13 in 
Houston, Texas. 

Daughter, Jennifer Alene, to Harry (BA 
'73) and Denise Tippins (BA '74) Miller 
April 13 in Searc:y. 

Twin dau!;;'),;;:;, P,:nise Elaine and 
Michelle Lee, to Dennir :;; A '73) and Mary 
Jane White (BA '74) Snider June 30,1977 in 
Phoenix, Ariz. 

Daughter, Brooke Alyson, to Paul (BA 
'73) and Marka Cross (BA '72) Bennett July 
11 in Dallas, Texas. 

Daughter, Fawnda Wina, to Byron and 
Nancy Hazel (BA '73) Elliott December 18, 
1977. 

Daughter, Joy Lynn, to John (BA '73) and 
Jeannine Richardson July 14, 1977. 

Daughter, Sara Brooke, to Steve (,74) and 
Diane Throgmorton ('73) Pittard April 2 in 
Dallas, Texas. They have two other 
daughters; Rachel Leigh and Lisa Dyane. 

Daughter, Angie Elizabeth, to Barry ('69) 
and Jo Ann Turner ('70) Champine July 30, 
1977. , 

Son, Aaron Dale, to Alan (BA '73) and 
Carolyn Evans March 28 in Parsons, Kan. 

Daughter, Erin Eli,zabeth, to Raymond 
and Betty Crenshaw (BA '68) Powell 
November 21, 1977 in Memphis, Tenn. 

Daughter, Leanne Michelle, to Rance 
(BA '74) and Brenda Hassler (BA '74) 
Reagan April 13 in Memphis, Tenn. 

Daughter, Carly Anne, to Rod (BA '77) 
and Suzy Ensminger April 22 in Port 
Hueneme, Calif. 

Daughter, Michelle Lynn, to Bill and 
Bonnie Bingham ('71) Ford February'13 in 
Columbus, Ohio. 

Twin daughters, Ashley Denise and Leslie 
Anne, to John and Linda K. Locklar (BA 
'69) Weeter October 31, 1977. 

Son, Joshua Harding, to Jimmy (BA '67) 
and Beth Starling (BA '67) Paul February 5 
- by adoption. \, 

Daughter, Holly Carol, to Jackie and Judy 
Martin ('66) Mullins November 10, 1977 in 
Mendenhall, Miss. 

Daughter, April Ann, to William and 
Shirley Ann Graves (BA '71) Pierce April 7 
in LaJara, Colo. 

Daughter, Emily Lane, to Garth and 
Jeannie Rinks (BA '75) Crownover April 24 
in Ft. Worth, Texas. 

Daughter, Chemberly Granger, to Eric 
(BA '74) and Tia Granger ('75) Zink 
December 17 in Pittsfield, Mass. 

Daughter, Rebecca Jean, to Billy D. ('73) 
and Catherine Pullen ('74) Hanna March 7. 

Son, Matthew Carl, to Larry and Connie 
Sarrett ('73) Aycock June 28. 

Son, Caleb Donica, to Robert (BA '77) 

and Mickey Kay Donica ('76) Williams 
January 11 in Brinkley. 

Son, Timothy David, to Dana (BA '69) 
and Sharon Sloan on August 26 - by 
adoption. 

Son, Matthew Alan, to Mark (BA '69) and 
Janet Davis April 1 in Lebanon, Tenn. 

Daughter, Aaryn Lynne, to Alec (BA '75) 
and Penny Groover (BA '73) Petway Oc­
tober 21 in Little Rock. 

Daughter, Mary Elizabeth, to Kirk (BA 
'74) and Claudia Haseltine (BA '74) Sewell 
February 9 in Springfield, III. 

Daughter, Rachel Brooke, to Ken (BS '71) 
and Linda Howell ('72) Merritt August 13. 

Daughter, Sarah Lynette, to David (BA 
'75) and LynetteMangum May 30, 1977 in 
Batesville. -

Daughter, Janet Lynn, to Guy (BA '68) 
and Eugenia Pullen (BA '68) Grove 
February 6 in Montgomery, Ala. 

Son, Jeremy Scott, to Rodney (BA '71) 
and Judy Scott (BS '70) Bell January 31 in 
Tulsa, Okla. 

Son, Brent Rea, to Robert (BA '74) and 
Jane Millspaugh November 20 in 
Caruthersville, Mo. 

Daughter, Melanie Joy, to David (BA '73) 
and Betty Smith (BA '74) Luke April 18 in 
Aachen, West Germany. 

Son, Jeremy Michael, to Michael (BA '71) 
and Deborah Hindman (BA '71) Payne 
March 28 in Carbondale, III. 

Son, Jeffrey Richard, to Richard and 
Marilyn Krape (BA '69) Rivers October 1, 
1977 in Bryan, Texas. 

Son, Shawn Yeow Chong, to Siong (BA 
'74) and Lily Yong ('77) Ng, April 9 in 
Fayetteville. 

Daughter, Mendi Michelle, to Phil (,70) 
and Barbara Cook ('70) Clothier September 
13 in Lubbock; Texas. 

Daughter, Rebecca Che(je, to Stephen 
('74) and Kay Tw~edy ('72) Green Sep­
temb.er .~1 in Nort~ ,J;.jttle Rock. 

I?.a.ugliteJ;, ~va D.a~n, to Dr. Robert (BA 
'58) and MiJared Grissom June 28, 1977. 

Daughter, Rachael Marie,"to Robert (BA 
'71) and Meredy Roberts (BA '71) Dockery 
March 16 in Fayetteville. 

Daughter, Erin Lee, to Charles and Hazel 
Ellis ('73) Harrington November 9 in 
Detroit, Mich. 

Daughter, Brittney Leigh, to Mickey ('76) 
and Kathleen Simone ('75) Gainey April 2 in 
St. Paul, Minn. 
, Son, Aaron Michael, to Mr. and Mrs. 

Michael Westerfield (BA '74) January 4 in 
York, Neb. 

In the last issue of the Bulletin, the child 
of Roger ('75) and Virginia Haney ('74) 
Wiechert was incorrectly listed as a son. 
Tennyson MacKenzie is a daughter. 

___ __ SyMPATHy 
To Mrs. Leonard Van Bragt, the former 

Sharon Mahaffey (BA '69), whose mother, 
Agnes Mahaffey, passed away January 29 in 
Logan, Okla. 

To Bob (BS '78) and Becky Nelson 
(BSMT '76). Becky's father, James H. Pirtle 
of Vicennes, Ind., died in May. 

Two Harding Cookbooks 
, 

,Available From AWH Group 
Both Volume I and Volume II of the 

cookbooks published by Associated 
Women for Harding are available from 
chapters of the organization or by 
direct order from the campus. 

The books continue to be one of the 
more popular gift items of the A WH 
projects, as indicated by the number 
sold. 

Volume I, published in 1965 with 
Elaine Thompson and Pat McRee as 
editors, is cup-ently in its fourth 
printing, having sold more than 6,000 
copies, 

The second book, issued in 1973 and 
now in its second printing, has sold 
almost 3,000 copies. Volume II was 
edited by Lynn England. 

The contents include favorite recipes 
submitted by members of Associated 
Women for Harding with virtual1y no 
duplications in the two publications. 
More than 800 recipes are listed in each 
of the volumes. 

The books may be ordered at $6.95 
each from Edwina Pace, Box 926, 
Harding College. 

A Visit From the Senator 

United States Senator Dale Bumpers took time on his May 30 visit to Searcy to come 
by the Harding campus and tour points of interest. [Top] Bumpers talks with 
nursing students in the Olen Hendrix Nursing Center. During his governorship. 
Bumpers was instrumental in helping to obtain funds from the Kellogg foundation 
for the nursing department. Student nurses with their "patient" include Mark 
McWhorter of Marion, Illinois: Emily Chism of Cullman, Alabama and Arlene 
Morris of Searcy. [Center] In front of the construction site. Dr. Bill Cox. vice­
president of the college. along with board member James Cone of Little Rock [rightl 
tell Bumpers about the many features of the new George S. Benson Auditorium. 
[Bottom] Nursing instructor Linda Brown greets the Senator in ~ office. 
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Honor Roll Announced 
A total of 106 studeJ!.ts achieved a 

straight "A" or perfect 4.0 average at 
Harding for the spring semester, ac­
cording to Virgil Beckett, registrar. 

Herron, Homestead, Florida. 

Oustanding staff members hold their certificates presented at the faculty-staff 
banquet April 14. They are, from left, Winnie BeU, librarian, Greg Rhodes, tran­
sportation officer and Heritage Center supervisor; and Georgia DuBois, PBX 
operator. Each also received a cash award of$1,000. 

They were: Ann Addison, Huntsville, 
Alabama; Brian Alexander, Delight; 
Warren Alkire, Edmond, Oklahoma; 
Cindy Allen, Searcy; Barbara An­
derson, Center Ridge; Marcia Austin. 
Abilene, Texas; Becky Baker, Euless, 
Texas; Tim Bass, Okemos, Michigan; 
Alan Beach, Searcy; Susan Bean, 
Oxnard, California; Tamara Blansett, 
Louisville, Kentucky; Kerri Bloom, 
Panama Canal Zone; Olive Bluthardt, 
wheeling, West Virginia; Jeannie 
Cagle, Dunwoody, Georgia; Michael 
Case, Little Rock; Debra Cave, Searcy; 
Lisbeth Ch~lenburg, Starbuck, 
Minnesota; Vincent Coburn, Dexter, 
Missouri; Paul Colvin, Jena, Louisiana; 
Robert Crompton, Alpharetta, 

Carol Huey, Marysville, Ohio; 
Damon Ijames, Ellington, Missouri; 
David Jackson, Hot Springs; Jennifer 
Jackson, Williston, South Carolina; 
Kenneth Kelley, San Antonio, Texas; 
David Klemm, Colorado Springs, 
Colorado; Shauna Lawyer, Oklahoma 
City, Oklahoma; Cheryl Long, Heber 
Springs; Lanette Mahle, Houston; 
Becky McKeever, Stockton, Missouri; 
John McQuain, Clinton; Melinda 
Meadows, Paragould; Martha Moore, 
Sharon, Pennsylvania; Mike Moshier, 
Fresno, California; Charles Murphy, 
Searcy; Jacqueline Newby, Wildwood, 
Georgia; Claire Nobles, Pelham, 
Alabama; Dorothy Norris, Little Rock; 

Tim Olree, Memphis; Kim Owens, 
Rockford, Illinois, Kathy Parish, 
Judsonia; Patricia Parker, Rockford, 
I11inois; Ronald Parker, Dimmitt, 
Texas; Billy Pearce, DeQueen; Timothy 
Perkins, Liverpool, New York; John 
Pickhardt, Atlanta, Georgia; Bruce 
Piller, Neenah, Wisconsin; Mark Piller, 
Neenah, Wisconsin;. Kevin Pope, 
Springfield, Missouri; Shannon Por­
ter, Oarkston, Georgia; Lisa Reynolds, 
Nashville, Tennessee; Debra Riley, 
Searcy; Howard Rimer, Vinita, 
Oklahoma; Kathleen Roach, Memphis; 
Sandra Roberts, Searcy; Amy 
Robinson, Knoxville, Tennessee; 
Daniel Sears, Bloomington, Indiana; 
Elizabeth Sears, Webster Groves, 
Missouri; Linda Smith, Brookhaven, 
Mississippi; Penny Smith, North Little 
Rock; Stephen Smith, Ointon; Walter 
S'mith, Searcy; Darla Stanage, 
Greencastle, Indiana; Susan Lee 
Taylor, Flushing, Michigan; Carla 
Tomlinson, Judsonia; William Visalli, 
Liberty, Missouri; David Warr, Little 
Rock; Cindy Warren, Idabel, 
Oklahoma; Brent Wilson, San Diego. 
California; Lisa Wilson, Searcy; Nancy 
Wilson, Ketchikan, Alaska; Janelle 
Wooten, Ft. Worth, Texas; Deborah 
Yaeger, Luck Wisconsin; Judy York, 
Springfield, Missouri. 

Outstanding Staff Awards 
Made at Spring Banquet 

Georgia; \ 

Kevin Davidson, Martinsville, 
Illinois; Vanessa Davis, Overland, 
Missouri; Larry Deal, Des Moines, 
Iowa; Cheryl Deaton, Morrilton; Chris 
Dell, Freeport, Illinois; Carol Dodd, 
Searcy; Carolynn Dudrey. Grand 
Junction, Colorado; Lisa Duncan, 
Normal, I11inois; Jo Ann Dykes, 
Houston; Jeff Earnhart, Cahokia, 
Illinois; Pamela Ellington, Marietta, 
Georgia; Martha Eubanks, Paragould; 
Barbara Ezell, Booneville; Pamela 
Farmer. St. Louis; Jan Fleming, 
Rogers; Kathy Florence, Worthington, 
Ohio; Richard Foster, Memphis; 
Brenda Gamer, Memphis; Carol Gates, 
Rockford, nIinois; Donald Gentry, 
Searcy; Sharon Goetting, Mammoth 
Springs; 

Three outstanding staff m~mbers 
were recognized at the annual Faculty­
Staff dinner at Harding April 14. 

Receiving $1,000 cash awards and 
citations were Winnie Bell, librarian; 
Greg Rhodes, transportation officer 
and Heritage Center Supervisor and 
Georgia DuBois, PBX operator. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Lee Dykes, 
managers of the Harding bookstore, 
received 4O-year recognition pins. The 
couple retired this year. Dr. Oifton L. 
Ganus Jr. made the presentation. 

Others recognized included Dr. J. E. 
Pryori~ vice president for academic 
affairs, woo has been with the college 
35 years. 

Twenty-five year awards went to 
Cecil Beck, Kenneth Davis Jr., Conard 
Hays, Richard Walker and Herman 
West. 

Recognized for 20 years of service 
were Virgil Beckett, Oifford Bodiford, 
Harold Bowie, Carol Caughron, 

I 

Second Intersession 
Increases Enrollment 

Final Intersession enrollment at 
Harding totaled 247 students; an in­
crease of 104 students over the 
enrollment figure last year. 

''The success of the program in­
dicates the need for classes to be offered 
between the closing of the spring 
semester and the beginning of summer 
school," said Dr. James Carr, director 
of summer programs. ''The students 
have found Intersession to be ad­
vantageious because it can help them to 
graduate early, take a course they 
normally would not have had room for, 
or get four hours of summer credit and 
still be available to have a summer job 
by June 1." 

The fast-paced, two-week short 
course was held May 15-31 this year. It 
was the second time for Intersession to 
be offered. 
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Raymond French, Robert Helsten and 
Lyle Poindexter. 

Those receiving IS-year awards were 
Bob Alley, Ted Altman, Betty Bates, 
Eddie Campbell, Bill Diles, Latina 
Dykes, Merle Elliott, Ruby Janes, Jerry 
Mote, Dimple Preslar, Darrell Ridings, 
Joe Segraves and Carolin Wolfe. 

Ten-year pins went to Fred 
Alexander, Geraldine Blair, Lucille 
Bohannon, Ruth Burt, Kathryn 
Campbell, Julie Chester, Bobby Coker, 
Sharen Crockett, Ronald Doran, Ruth 
French, Clifton Ganus III, Rodger 
Gilliam, Betty Green, Alice Jewell, Fred 
Jewell, PearfKays, Helen Kearby, Jean 
Kelly, Nita Lashley, James Mackey, 
Don Meredith, Katy Moore; Oscar 
Moore, Paul Pitt, Art Roberts, Carroll 
Smith, Mae Anne Tucker, Betty 
Watson, Rosemary Wilson, Ann 
Wright, Dorothy Wright, and_ Ray 
Wright. 

Carole Goodmiller, .Parkersburg, 
West Virginia; Lanette Grate, Conway; 
Marshall Grate, Waterloo, Indiana; 
Craig Gray, Wheeling, West Virginia; 
Larita Griebel, Bennett, Iowa; James 
Hall, Greendale, Wisconsin; Randy 
Harris, Bentonville; Patricia Harville, 
Bentonville; Bill Hefley, Little Rock; 
Laura Hefley, Little Rock; Cheryl 

RESERVATION FORM 

13-in-1 Workshop 
August 7-10, 1978 

Please make reservations for: 

Numberofmen ________ __ Numberofwomen ________ __ 

Number of children Ages of children ____ ....:.... ______________ .,...-__________________ _ 

I would prefer: _____ air-conditioned dormitory at $4 per night per person. 

_____ non-air-conditioned dormitory at $2 per night per person. 

Anticipated date and time of arrival 
You are requested to make your own reservations if you plan to stay in a local motel. 

Name ________________________________________________ __ 

Address ___ _ _ ________________ _ 

Send reservations to Dr. Jerry Jones, Harding College, 
Searcy, Arkansas n143 or call (5011 268-8161, ext. 448. 
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lloyd .Named President 
Of NAIA Track Coaches 
· Ted Lloyd, track and cross country 

coach at Harding College, became 
president of the National Association of 
Intercollegiate Athletics (NAIA) Track 
and Field Coaches Association at the 
NAIA national meet in Abilene, Texas 
May 18-20. 

Lloyd, who succeeded George Glass 
of Taylor University (Ind.), also served 
as the head referee at the national 
championship event. He previously 
served as meet referee at two NAIA 
national championships. 

An associate professor of physical 
education, Lloyd joined the Harding 
faculty in 1964 after serving as football 
and track coach at Harding Academy 
from 1957-64. He is a 1957 graduate of 
Harding and earned his M.S. degree in 
1964 from the University of Mississippi. 

A native of Spring Hill, Kansas, the 
43-year-old Lloyd has served as 
president of the Arkansas Track 
Coaches Association and as vice­
president of the Arkansas-AAU 
organization. In 1969-70, he served as 
the national coach of Panama and in 
1972 was nominated for a coaching 
position with the U.S. Olympic team. 
He was named in the "Outstanding 
Young Men of America". honors 
volume of 1970. 

Lloyd has guided the Bison cross 
country teams to 14 championships in 
the last 16 years the event has been 
held. In track his teams have won two 
championships, one second place and 
two positions of third place. In that 
time he has coached seven NAIA AlI-
Americans in cross country, the 

Ted Lloyd 

steeplechase, the three-mile and the 
high jump and the mile relay. 

Lloyd is married to the former 
Marcie Crawford of Mountain Home 
and the couple has two children, Rees 
and Melissa. 

July Sports Camps 
Set for Grades 7-12 

Summer sports camps will be offered 
at Harding for boys, grades 7-12, in­
terested in track, cross country, football 
and basketball. 

The camps offer instruction 
in fundamentals and provide each 
participant with the opportunity to 
improve his ability, according to Coach 
Wilt Martin, director of the '78 camps. 
Instruction is given in every phase of 
the sport and each boy receives in­
dividual attention. In addition to 
working on skills, video tape, films and 
other teaching techniques are used. 

Camp dates are: track, July 23-28; 
cross country, July 16-21; junior high 
football, July 16-21; senior high foot­
ball, July 23-28; junior high basket­
ball, July 9-14; senior high basket­
ball, July 16-21. 

Harding Places Third in AII~Sports.Action 

Instruction will take place on the 
Harding Campus. The modem physical 
education-athletic complex provides a 
pro turf floor with two regulation size 
cross courts, an indoor track, swim­
ming pool, gymnastics area, handball 
courts and weight room. 

Harding College finished in third 
place in the 1977-78 Arkansas In­
tercollegiate Conference All-Sports 
competition, according to the league 
commissioner, Leroy Nix. 

Ouachita Baptist University was the 
winner with 73 points, followed by 

Dad's Night Sept. 9; 
Bisoqs to Host Lane 

::l 

· Annua'road's Night activities will be 
celebrated September 9 when Harding 
College plays host to Laiie 'College tQ 
open the 1978 football season. 
· The program, which honors the 

parents of the Bison footballers, will be 
highlighted with a reception prior to the 
game, which begins at 7:30 p.m. 

Additional information will be 
mailed to families of the Bison athletes 
during the summer months. 

Other home games include South-
. west Missouri State, September 23; 

Henderson State University, October 
24; Southern Arkansas University, 
November 5; and the University of 
Central Arkansas, November 18. 

FourTeams to Clash 
In Holiday Classic 

A four-team Holiday Classic 
highlights the 1978-79 basketball 
schedule released by Harding College 
coach Jess Bucy. 

For the first time, Harding will host 
Belmont College of Nashville, Ten­
nessee, Evangel College of Springfield, 
Missouri and the University of 
Arkansas at Monticello in a tour­
nament November 24-25. 

In addition to the tournament, John 
Brown University of Siloam Springs is a 
new addition to the schedule. Harding 
will host the Eagles on November 21 
and will meet them on the road 
December 16. 

Central Arkansas with 70 and Harding 
with 61-112. 

OBU is only the second private 
institution ever to win the All-Sports 
competition. Harding··was the first 
when the Bisons w()ft~the 1975-76 
championship. ._-

. Harding won two conference 
championships this year with victories 
coming in cross country and bowling. A 
second place finish was recorded in 
swimming, a third in tennis, fourth in 
track and fifth in golf. 

Football finished in a de for fifth, 
-eighth in-baSeball ana:. a tie· for ninth in 
basketball.· ., 
'. Henderson: State was 'fourth in 

overall standings with 53-1/2, Arkansas 
Tech 53, Southern Arkansas . SO, 

Nov. 
Nov. 
Nov. 
Nov. 
Nov. 

Nov. 
Nov. 
Dec. 
Dec. 
Dec. 
Dec. 
Dec. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Jan. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 
Feb. 

, ....... 

1978·79 Harding College 
Basketball Schedule 

13 
14 
18 
21 

24-25 

School oUhe Ozarks ........... A 
Southwest Bapti5t ............ A 
EastT exas Baptist College ...... H 
John Brown University ......... H 
Harding Holiday Classic (Belmont, 
Evangel, UA-Monticello, Harding) . H 

28 School of the Ozarks ' ........... H 
30 Evangel College .............. A 
4 Henderson State University ..... H 
7 Arkansas Tech University ....... A 

15 Ouachita Baptist University ..... A 
16 John Brown University ......... A 
18 Open 
5 Open 
8 UA-Monticello ............... A 
9 East Texas Baptist College ...... A 

11 College of the Ozarks . . . . . . . . . . H 
15 Arkansas College ............. H 
18 University\of Central Arkansas ... A 
22 Southern Arkansas University .•.. H 
25 Hendrix College .............. A 
29 Hendersan State University ..... A 
1 Arkansas Tech University ....... H 
5 UA-Monticello ............... H 
8 Ouachita Baptist University ..... A 

12 College of the Omrks .......... A 
15 Arkansas College ............. A 
19 University of Central Arkansas •.. H 
22 Southern Arkansas University .... A 
76 Hendrix College .............. H 

Home (HI 
Away (A) 

Hendrix, 46, UA-Monticello 31, College 
of the Ozarks 61-112 and Arkansas 
College 14. 

For more information, write Harding 
College Sports Camps, Box 703, Station 
A, Searcy, Ark. 72143. 

Harding freshman Bruce Baldwin establishes an Arkansas IntercoDegitzte Con­
ference triple jump record with a 48-6 leap in the conference meet at Searcy May 6. 
For Baldwin, a 6-2, 185-lb. native of Jacksonville, IUinois, the jump altJo established 
a school record and an aU-time personal best performance. 
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A TIME FOR REWARDS [Clockwisejrom top] Holiday Inn President L. M. Clymer [left1 accompanied by his 
Wife, accepts honorary doctorate symbols from President Clifton Ganus [right] and Dean Joseph Pryor . .. Dr. 
Kenneth Davis [left1 Mrs. Lois Brown and Dr. Harry Olree pose after receiving $1000 each and the title of 
Distinguished Teacher at graduation ceremonies . .. The Doug Lawyer family of Oklahoma City congratulates 
daughter Shauna after spring commencement ceremonies . .. Bonnie Elliott of Nashville, Arkansas patiently 
waits to receive her master of education degree . .. Tim Baird of Vida, Missouri, a Bible and mathematics major, 
receives the Charles Pitner Math Award from Mrs. Mary Pitner. 

Library 
A~rding College Box 928 
Searcy, Arkansas 72113 

liu' 

L.,-:;.. I 
.'.~ 

/ r ~:~ , 

Harding College 
.. ulletin 

JUNE 1978 


	Harding Bulletin June 1978 (vol. 53, no. 12)
	Recommended Citation

	tmp.1478883966.pdf.9wZPm

